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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

BOYS BASKETBALL PSSA GALA DAY 
Last Friday 17th, our Stage 3 boys basketball team travelled to Coffs Harbour Sportz Central to compete in 
the annual PSSA Basketball Competition. We were lucky enough to get 2 games on the day and had a ball! 
The first game was the culmination of years of lunchtime 
basketball and a few training sessions whenever we got a dry 
court, it was an outstanding win against Nambucca Heads Public 
School. Following the first game, we unfortunately went down to 
an extremely well drilled and experienced team from Mullaway. 
Each of the boys played enthusiastically and as a team.  
Standouts included Josh Graham with his amazing scoring ability, 
Harper Tutt who can run all day and the feisty Oscar Day. Well 
done and we can look forward to a lunchtime game soon against 
our undefeated girls team led by Miss Reid!  Lookout! 
Mr Ticli 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Thurs 23rd June Urunga Community Preschool Visit Tues 28th June Whole School Assembly @ 2.20pm 

Fri 24th June 
PSSA Soccer Girls  -  Urunga Soccer 
Grounds 

Wed 29th June NAIDOC Day Celebrations 

Fri 24th June Semester 2 Reports to go home Fri 1st July 
Conservatorium of Music—New England 
Visit  -  $5 per student 

Mon 27th— 
Fri 1st 

Parent Teacher Interviews Fri 1st July LAST DAY FOR TERM 2 



 

 

      NEWS FROM  
   OUR PRINCIPAL  
   MRS JANE                       
     MARTYN 
 
 
 

 
Giinagay Urunga Community, 
 
We acknowledge the traditional custodians of the land on which we live and work and we pay our respects to 
the Elders both past and present. 

 
NAIDOC WEEK CELEBRATIONS – GET UP! STAND UP! SHOW UP! 
On Wednesday 29th June, we will be holding our NAIDOC celebrations. We will be commencing the day with 
a whole school assembly and welcome ceremony from 9.30am. Parents are welcome to join us for this 
assembly. We will be having Matthew Flanders from National Parks and Wildlife Service as well as 
Rhiannon Mitchell from Saltwater Sistas staying for the day to lead us in some cultural activities. 
 

STUDENT PROGRESS REPORTS 
Our teachers have been working hard on completing our Student Progress Reports for Semester One. 
These will be sent home with your child this Friday. 

 
PARENT/ TEACHER CONFERENCES 
Parents and carers are invited to book a timeslot for during Week 10 to discuss their child’s progress with 
their teacher. Conference times are available to book through our Sentral Parent Portal. 
 
Instructions on how to do this were emailed to parents and carers last week. If you are having any difficulty 
in booking a suitable time, please contact our office for assistance. 

 
REVISED COVID GUIDELINES 
All recent advice and guidelines for families can be found at this link: 
 
Advice for families (nsw.gov.au) 
 

PARENTING IDEAS 
This week’s Parenting Ideas video is titled ‘Top five strategies to improve your parenting this year’. The 
focus is positive parenting.  
https://vimeo.com/312453576/777c369059 
 
 
Take care 
Jane Martyn 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families
https://vimeo.com/312453576/777c369059


 

 

 NEWS FROM OUR  
 COMMUNITY LIAISON OFFICER 
 LAURA McGRATH 
 
 
 



 

 

NORTH COAST FOOTBALL (SOCCER) 
Urunga Public School had four students play in the 
Mid North Coast Soccer teams last Friday at Yamba.  
Bella and Sophie played in the girls team while Charlie 
and Asher played in the boys.  We would like to send 
out a big congratulations to Sophie, Bella and Charlie 
who all were successful in gaining selection for the 
North Coast Football (Soccer) Teams.  This is a 
wonderful achievement and they should all be very 
proud. Sophie and Bella will travel to Bathurst in 
August to play at the State Championships and 
Charlie will travel to Griffith in August to play at the 
Boys State Championships.  We wish them all the 
best.  
 
WIND BAND WORKSHOP 
Last Friday, the Urunga Public School band attended a Wind Band Workshop at Bellingen High School. 
The workshop was hosted by the High School Concert Band, who dedicated the day to teaching and 
playing alongside our Primary Band students. We were joined by the Bellingen Public School Concert and 
Training Bands, one student from Dorrigo and another from Chrysalis.  Altogether, we had 37 primary 
school students and 18 high school students making up one Big Band. 
 
The students spent the day being tutored in small groups by their high school mentors as well as playing 
their band pieces altogether in the hall. We finished up with a short concert for parents before packing up all 
the equipment and heading home. Ms Ann Phelan did a wonderful job of organizing the event, selecting the 
music and conducting on the day, and we were very lucky to be joined by Mr Pete Skelton, percussionist 
extraordinaire, who shared his amazing skills and passion for all things percussive. 
 
Sincere thanks to Bellingen High School for supporting the workshop and sharing their facilities with us for 
the day. It was an inspirational learning opportunity for our students and the results were very evident in the 
closing concert. It was lovely to see so many parents enjoying the experience of watching their children 
perform. The BHS Concert Band excelled themselves in helping their junior colleagues and I know they 
also learned a great deal about teaching, stamina and patience! A wonderful day all round. 
Hazel Buchanan 
Band Director 

 

WHAT’S DUE 
• Stage 3 Excursion permission note and $100 deposit due ASAP   

• P&C Fuel Voucher Raffle Tickets – due by Friday 25th June 

• Year 5 & 6 Waste Management Centre excursion note due Friday 25th June 

• Year 4 Cascade Excursion Permission Note and payment 

• Voluntary School Contributions and Educational Resources payments 
 



 

 

PSSA SOCCER KNOCKOUT 
Last Wednesday 13 boys and 12 girls walked down to the Urunga fields to play PSSA soccer against 
Bellingen Public School. Both teams gave it their all and played with impressive skill and sportsmanship. 
Some students had never played soccer before but were excited to give it a shot and had a great time. The 
boys unfortunately lost their game 2-0 while the girls were victorious, winning 6-4. Their round 2 game will 
be against Nambucca Heads Public School this Friday. Good luck girls!  
Miss Kyle and Miss Pyke 

 
A reminder to return all your sold or unsold raffle tickets in our huge $200 fuel 
give away.  It only takes one ticket to win it!   
 
Please return tickets to school with your child this week or next week for your 
chance to be the winner.  The raffle will be drawn on the morning of Friday 1st 
July—the last day of term. 
 
Our next meeting will be held next term.  It will be a night meeting on  
Thursday 28th July at 6pm in the school staff room.  Everyone is invited. 
 
Best wishes 
From your P&C 

PBL WINNERS FOR THIS WEEK 
Congratulations to the PBL winners from Week 9, they have all displayed our positive behaviour 
expectations of being Responsible, Respectful and Safe learners.  They all receive a voucher to 
spend at the canteen. 
 

➔ Bella 

➔ Kyan 

➔ Kayla 

➔ Lauren 

➔ Tigerlily 

➔ Kaius 

➔ Millie 

➔ Harrison 

NEWS from your P&C 



 

 

TOUCH FOOTBALL PSSA GAMES 
Last Thursday 16th June, the following students proudly represented Urunga Public School in PSSA Touch 
Football.  
 
Girls: Lyla, Siobhan, Sophie W, Alyssa, Arabella, Grace, Sophie L and Olivia.  
Boys: Lockie, Jake, Harper, Taj, Josh, Dean, Kenny and Lincoln.  
 
Both teams played against Bellingen Public School at Urunga Recreational fields. The teams put in a huge 
effort with the girl’s game up first.  Miss Jaydan keenly prepared the girls for their game with some quick 
warm-ups and drills. When we hit the field, all students were persistent and tried their best. There was great 
talk and encouragement from one another throughout the game, though unfortunately Bellingen took the 
lead, winning 5-2.  
 
The boys were up next, they took initiative by organising their own positions on the field and warming up 
prior to their game. It was a tough game, initially Bellingen took the lead, but Urunga made a great 
comeback and almost took home the win with some skilled stepping and dummies. Unfortunately Bellingen 
won 8-6.  
 
Thank you to the parents who came and supported the games. Congratulations to both teams and the 
students who had never played before. We did not make it through to the next round, though both teams 
did exceptionally well.   
Miss Creighton & Miss Jaydan  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
LITERACY GROUPS 
Miss Hooke has been working with small groups of students on 
reading comprehension and fluency activities. The students have 
been learning how to view and unpack texts, focusing on developing 
a deeper meaning and understanding of what they are reading. The 
students have been working hard and enjoy attending these 
sessions. 



 

 

STAGE 3 EXCURSION  -  CHANGE OF VENUE 
We have been notified by Lake Ainsworth that they have unfortunately had to cancel our excursion for Year 
5/6 students next term. They are currently being used for crisis accommodation for the Northern Rivers 
flood victims.   
 

While this is disappointing, we are excited to have been able to secure a new venue and dates at The 
Great Aussie Bush Camp at Tea Gardens (just north of Karuah).  The Great Aussie Bush Camp program 
offers the widest choice of onsite and offsite activities available at any outdoor education centre in Australia.   
 
There will be a new permission sent home this week for you to confirm your permission for this new venue.   
The new dates for the excursion are Monday 8th—Wednesday 10th August (Week 4, Term 3).  This is a 
quick turn around so it is important that we have all permission notes returned and deposits paid by this 
coming Monday 27th July.  The P&C are generously contributing $50 per student towards the cost of the 
camp.  The full cost to families for each child will be notified as soon as we have final numbers and 
costings. 
 
If you are experiencing any difficulty in meeting these payment timeframes, please come and speak to Mrs 
Prior or Mrs Martyn.  We are all looking forward to a great excursion experience. 
Stage 3 Teachers 
 

DENTAL HEALTH VAN 
The Dental Health Van has arrived at Urunga Public School. It is a FREE dental service provided by NSW 
Health and is available to all K-6 students.  Two weeks ago, your child was given an information package 
about this dental program.  The pack includes information and a consent form for you to fill in if you would 
like to take advantage of this program.  Please return the completed paperwork to the school.  If you child 
did not bring one home, please ask their teacher or the front office for a pack. 

 
 
 

 
 

REGISTER FOR SENTRAL PARENT PORTAL 
Urunga Public School - SENTRAL Parent Portal allows parents to receive and view important school 
information. Parents and Carers can access attendance history, record absences, and book parent-teacher 
conferences, school newsletters and student notices from anywhere at any time. 
 
To register, parents have been provided with registration details https://urungaps.sentral.com.au/portal/
register and an access key in an email from the school last week. If you did not  receive this information, 
please email the school on urunga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au or contact the front office on 6655 6393.  
 
Parents can access the Parent Portal via this link https://urungaps.sentral.com.au/portal  or download the 
app ‘SENTRAL for Parents’.  
 
If you have previously registered and added your child/ family code, you should still have access to the 
Parent Portal and will not have to do this again. If there are any problems, please let us know. 
 

SEMESTER ONE PARENT-TEACHER CONFERENCES 
We will be holding our Semester One Parent-Teacher Conferences in Week 10 of this term. We will be 
using the SENTRAL Parent Portal to book conference timeslots from the times made available by your 
child’s classroom teacher. We have allocated 15 mins for each conference time.  
 
The booking availabilities went live on the SENTRAL Parent Portal on Monday 20 June and will be open 
until Thursday 23 June at 5pm. Our staff look forward to meeting with you to discuss your child’s progress. 
 
 

https://urungaps.sentral.com.au/portal/register
https://urungaps.sentral.com.au/portal/register
mailto:urunga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://urungaps.sentral.com.au/portal


 

 

HEAD LICE 
It’s that time again!  The head lice are out and 
about.  Please check your child’s hair regularly for 
head lice and eggs (nits) - use a fine metal tooth 
nit comb and plenty of cheap hair conditioner 
applied to the dry hair.  This is a cheap method to 
see if your child has head lice, and if they do 
please treat with an approved head lice treatment.  
It is very important to remove all the eggs and 
repeat the process regularly until you no longer 
find eggs or lice in your comb.  Eggs will 
continue to hatch over a ten day period. 
 
Teachers have been talking to students about 
strategies to minimise the chances of getting head 
lice. 

P & C  Meeting 
 

Thursday 28th July 6.00pm  

in the school staffroom. 
 
  

Come along for a chat.  We would love to see you there! 
 

                    For more information: 

Positive Behaviour for Learning at Urunga Public School is for 
 

EVERYONE, EVERYWHERE, EVERY TIME 
 
 

We are 

responsible 
We are 

respectful 

  

We are 

safe 

  



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

  

 

URUNGA FOOD PANTRY 
 

NEXT TO THE LAUNDROMAT IN CARDOWS ARCADE   
 

OPEN IN URUNGA 
Each Tuesday starting 15th March we will be open 

from 8.30am—10.30am for  
Urunga PS families 

 
Also open on  

Thursday: 10.00am  -  4.00pm 
Friday:  10.00am  -  12.00pm 

 

Open to anyone with a pensioner or healthcare card as well as 
those experiencing financial stress 



 

 

 
 


